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SUBJECT/TITLE
AN ACT relating to special license plates.

SPONSOR
Rep. Royce Adams

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
x
County;
x
Urban-County

x
Charter County
x
Consolidated Local

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County Clerks

Requirement:
x
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties

Modifies Existing

Adds New
x
Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 285 creates a new section of KRS Chapter 186, relating to the licensing of motor vehicles, to allow owners of motor vehicles to exchange one special license plate for another without having to first obtain a regular registration plate at a cost of $15, $3 of which was a fee paid to the County Clerk. The exchange is to be made by the County Clerk of the county where the motor vehicle owner lives. The owner's only cost to obtain the new special license plate will be the fees normally charged for obtaining that particular special license plate.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 285 on local governments will be nil. 

On November 25, 2003, the Kentucky Department of Transportation, Division of Motor Vehicle Licensing, issued a memorandum to all County Clerks authorizing them to exchange one special license plate for another without requiring the motor vehicle owner to first obtain a regular registration plate, and pay a fee for that transaction. This change became feasible as a result of programming changes within the DOT Automated Vehicle Information System, and was effective December 1, 2003.

Since implementation of the new system in December 2003 County Clerks have been receiving a $3 fee for issuing a new special license plate, and will continue to receive the same fee upon HB 285 becoming law. Therefore, no additional expenses or income to the County Clerk will occur as a result of HB 285.

DATA SOURCE(S)
Kentucky Department of Transportation, Division of Motor Vehicle Licensing, November 25, 2003, Memo from Willie Payton, Assistant Director to all County Clerks in Kentucky; Franklin County Clerk.
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